DELTA KAPPA GAMMA SOCIETY INTERNATIONAL
ALPHA IOTA CHAPTER
December 3, 2005

The meeting of the Alpha Iota Chapter was called to order by President Jennifer Germany. Our Mother of the Year, Vicky Adams, was recognized and welcomed as were her special guests, her daughter, her mother, and her mother-in-law. Roll was taken, and it was noted that a number of absences were due to illnesses within the members’ families. An inspirational message on remembering the importance of Christmas was given by Lisa Stonica.

The following announcements were made:

· Susan Hopkins read a card from reserve member Peggy McAdams.

· We were reminded to sign cards for reserve members as well as members who had lost relatives.

· The theme of the upcoming biennium will be The Seven Purposes of Delta Kappa Gamma.

The following reports were given:

· Copies of the minutes from October’s meeting were distributed and approved by the group.

· No treasurer’s report was given.

· The Membership Committee reported that the names of prospective members should be turned in no later than the second week in January in order to meet the February deadline.

The business portion of the meeting included the following:

· The Louisiana and Mississippi chapters will send names for donations in the aftermath of the hurricanes.

· Jennifer presented a letter from the Alphs Psi Chapter about the Boylston House.

· A discussion was held about the possibility of changing the date of the September meeting due to a significant conflict. It was suggested that we might start collecting dues in May to get a head start and move the meeting to the second week in October. After discussing the pros and cons, the motion was made, seconded, and carried to move the September meeting to the second Saturday in October. (October 14)

· The February meeting will be held at our site in conjunction with the Clayton chapter.

· A motion was made, seconded, and carried to accept Melba Daily as a reserve member.

· Jennifer announced that the International Convention would be held in San Diego, California.

· Reports are due to the state by February 1.

· A question was raised about the scrapbook. Vicky Adams volunteered to locate the scrapbook and update it.

· We will be receiving an updated phone list and a Psi State calendar for the year.
Our program was presented by Linda Holcomb. She was an inspiration to all of us as she shared stories and slides about her mission trip to Brazil. At the close of the program, a silent auction was held and it was announced that a slate of officers for the upcoming biennium would be presented in February.
The meeting closed with a blessing and the singing of the Delta Kappa Gamma song. After the adjournment, the members enjoyed a wonderful lunch and fellowship.









Respectfully Submitted,









Donna McDonald









Recording Secretary
